
From: Allen Hardison [mailto:allenhardison1@gmail.com]  
Sent: Thursday, June 18, 2015 2:23 PM 
To: Vinson, Toby 
Cc: 'Leonard E. "Butch" Joyce' 
Subject: 15 NCAC 04 rules catergories 

 

Mr. Vinson: 

 

            It was nice to meet you a few weeks ago at the Sedimentation Commission 
meeting. I hope things are going well with you.  

 

As I indicated at the time and in emails, I am working with Joyce 
Engineering, Inc. on a project for the North Carolina chapter of the National 
Waste and Recycling Association to monitor and provide assistance in the Periodic 
Review of Existing Rules. NWRA is an Association of privately-owned solid waste 
management companies that provide solid waste collection, recycling, disposal, 
and engineering services throughout the United States. The North Carolina 
Chapter is comprised of members who own and operate facilities within North 
Carolina. Our members play a critical role in providing the infrastructure to assure 
adequate waste and recycling services exist to protect the State’s environment.  

 

The legislative committee of the chapter, that also deals with 
administrative rules and other regulatory issues, has reviewed the categories of 
the 15 NCAC 04 rules as published on the Office of Administrative Hearings’ 
website. We have also reviewed the supporting reasons for the rules that were 
categorized as unnecessary. We concur with the categorizations of the rules as 
presented. 

 

mailto:allenhardison1@gmail.com


We look forward to a continued engagement with the Division as the rules 
move forward to the re-adoption stage. 

 

 

Regards, 

 

 

Allen Hardison 

Regulatory Consultant 

Joyce Engineering, Inc. 
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